
CARROLLS ELEMENTARY  

SCHOOL 

3902 Old Pacific Hwy S. 
Kelso, WA 98626 

 
360-501-1380  

Fax-360-501-1370 

Dr. Julie Owens, Principal  

        www.kelso.wednet.edu/carrolls 

 

November    

    11/3     Last day to order Butter Braids & turn in order form 

      11/5      Daylight Savings– Turn Clocks back 1 hour 

      11/09     Veteran’s  Day Assembly 10:55 

      11/09 Butter Braid orders arrive-Pick up at 2:30(orders do not go on bus) 

      11/09 PTO Meeting  @ 5:45 

      11/10     Veteran’s Day -No School  

          11/06-11/14 Conference Scheduling in Family Access (starting @ 8:00AM) 

          11/20-22 Conferences– No School for Elementary  

    11/23-24  Thanksgiving– No School 

    11/27   Trimester Break– No School  

December   12/15    Winter Program 9:30 & 1:00PM (same performance)  

    12/20     Early Release  1:55PM 

     12/21 -1/02/24 Winter Break– No School 

 

     Every Wednesday is an Early Release @ 1:55 

 

Veteran’s Day  

  November 10, 2023 

 

 



  

 

 

              

              

               

 

 

November Newsletter 

I cannot thank each family and staff member enough for the love and support you all provide to each COUG with whom you 

come into contact.  The old adage of “it takes a village” couldn’t be more true today.  Each individual brings unique strengths 

and perspectives to the table; all of which supports each student’s unique and individual needs.  Without “all hands on deck”, it 

would be far more challenging to help our students make the growth we know they are capable of making. 

 

Clothing 

Cold weather is upon us.  Please support your child in dressing appropriately for the weather.  This includes sending them with a 

jacket for recess.  Students at Carrolls go outside, rain or shine& warm or cold.  I monitor the temperature and use the state 

guidelines to determine if it is safe for children to be outside for extended periods of time.  Also, please remind your child to put 

their jackets in their backpacks once they arrive to school.  If it is raining out, remind them to put their jackets on the backs of 

their chairs in class.  Teachers will also support these efforts.  We want to move away from children piling their jackets upon one 

another in the classroom, hallway, or outside.   

 

Conferences 

Conference time is a great opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher to discuss how your child is doing socially, emotionally, 

and academically.  It is also a great time to collaborate and work together in finding ways to further support your student in be-

ing the most successful Cougar they can be with us and preparing them as they transition from Carrolls and beyond.  Be on the 

lookout from Ms. Townsend for a message that conference scheduling is open.   

Thank you for your continued partnership and support in your child’s learning.  

4th & 5th Grade Health Curriculum 

Carrolls, Rose Valley, Barnes, and Wallace held their 4/5 health curriculum viewing night on October 24th.  State Law through the 

AIDS Omnibus Act (RCW 28A.230.070) requires any parents who wish to excuse their child from HIV/STD instruction must     

personally preview the materials and complete an opt-out form each school year.  The 4/5 classes will go over this material on 

Friday May 24, 2024.  Please contact Dr. Owens if you would like to come into the office to review the material to make in     

informed decision on whether you would like to opt your child out.   

 

School Improvement Plan Goals & How Families can Support 

1 – We want 100% of our students to meet or exceed their typical growth goal for the year while setting goals and using        

organizational tools to support themselves.   

You can support these efforts by: engaging your student with additional math practice at home, solidify grade-

appropriate math facts (addition, subtraction, multiplication, division), support with goal setting at home, have 

your student explain HOW he/she came up with their answer, bring math to life with real-life experiences, 

collaborate with your child’s teacher. 

2 – Grades of proficient or better on formal grading periods for math & English language arts.  



       You can support these efforts by: reading together every night, engaging your student with additional math 

practice at home, solidify grade-appropriate math facts (addition, subtraction, multiplication, division), support 

with goal setting at home, have your student explain HOW he/she came up with their answer, provide evidence 

from a text they are reading to support their claim, bring math to life with real-life experiences, read road signs/

menus/anything you can read to share with your student that reading is essential, collaborate with your child’s 

teacher and learn about the grade-level standards they are working on. 

3 – Support students through Tier I structures to remove barriers.  Increase student learning by decreasing behaviors that stop 

teaching and learning.  

        Discuss school-appropriate behaviors with your child and partner with your child’s teacher to support your   

student.  Have conversations about what it means to respect other people’s learning and teaching time and 

how that benefits others and themselves as learners.  Have conversations about what it means to be a responsi-

ble learner in the classroom and how that supports other students’ learning as well as their own.  Engage with 

activities hosted at Carrolls to support your student in feeling more connected, and connecting yourself with 

others within our community.  Going through the volunteer process to gain clearance and support teachers and 

students in and out of the classroom.  Stay informed and up to date by reading the bulletins your teachers send 

out and the parent newsletter sent through the Carrolls office.  

4 – Increase students’ knowledge of college, career, community readiness.   

       Talk with your student about your career and other careers you know about.  Help your child understand the       

connection between the content and skills they work on at school and being college/career/military/community 

ready.  Visit college campuses, research skills need for different professions, inquire about military roles, and 

discuss what it means to be a productive community member.  

Responsible Cougar Celebration 

At Carrolls, we have 4 big beliefs we support students with.  Continuously Respectful, Outstandingly Responsible, Universally Safe, 
& Genuinely Kind. October’s focus for our assembly celebration was on being a responsible COUG.  November’s & December’s 
focus of the month will be for being Universally Safe.  The following students have been awarded for the month of October:  

 

K – Haisley, Harmony, & Madeline 

1 – William, Aivah, & Lars 

2 – Bentley & Myra 

3 – Josey & Hadleigh 

4 – Owen & Miles 

5 – Tima & Aubri 

 

Wishing you all well, 

Dr. Owens 





 

Veteran’s Day  

Assembly 

Thursday, Nov. 09 

10:55AM 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

No School  

Nov. 10th Veteran’s Day 

 

 

Thanksgiving 

No school  

11/20  thru  11/24 
 

 

Conferences 
November  20,21,22 

                 No School for Elementary  

 

Schedule in 

Family Access 
Starting @ 8:00AM on 

11/ 6th thru 11/14th 

** See directions on following pages 









 

 

 

Carrolls PTO Butter Braid  

Fundraiser  

Last day to order & turn in -Nov. 3rd  

Orders delivered Nov. 9th  @ 2:30 

(Orders cannot go home on the bus) 

 





 

 

 

Would you like to be a volunteer? 

If so, please choose the link below to start the  

application process. 
https:///bit.ly/KSDvolunteerapp 

 

https://www.kelso.wednet.edu/page/volunteers#:~:text=https%3A//bit.ly/KSDvolunteerapp


         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Carrolls PTO Meetings 

      Nov 09 

     Dec  14 

      Jan 11 

     Feb 08 

      Mar 14 

      Apr 11 

       May 09 

Questions? Message us on Facebook  

@ Carrolls Elementary PTO 



 

 

KSD Nutrition Services  

 

Making it easier than ever for families to access school    

 menus and nutritional information on the go! 

You can access the system by visiting the Nutrition Services page on the  

Kelso SD website and selecting online menus, or download the app by  

scanning the appropriate QR code below: 

 



  

 



AM SNOW ROUTES 

Questions? Call Transportation @ 360-501-1350 



 

PM SNOW ROUTES 

Questions? Call Transportation @ 360-501-1350 





                                                                                                                                  

                                                  

      

Check out the Kelso School 

District App. This App. helps 

keep you updated with 

emergency and everyday 

important information. 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
Pick-Up and Drop-Off Lane 

 
 
 
 

In order to keep your child safe, we want to tighten up, and change, some processes.  We consistently reflect upon routines 

around the school and how we can improve upon them.  We are asking for your support in helping us to keep your children safe.  

 

 

BEFORE SCHOOL 

Driver stays in vehicle- No vehicle should be in the lane without a driver at any time. If you need to assist your  

student please park in a designated parking spot or across the street in the KSD parking lot and walk your student across  

the road in the crosswalk.  

 

All students are to remain in their vehicle until staff appear outside @ 8:30. 

 

There is room for 3 vehicles at a time to safely drive up and let students out at 8:30 when staff are present. Do not let your  

student get out of the vehicle further down the line. Please wait until you are one of the 3 cars dropping off. 

 

AFTER SCHOOL 

All students will remain on the sidewalk. Those with waiting guardians will then be given permission to go with them. As   

vehicles pull up, students will then be called to their vehicle.  Students will not be allowed to walk down the row of cars       

toward the street. They will be called when their vehicle moves up to the pick-up area. 

 

If you are a guardian who is waiting to pick up a student and have other children with you, please have them remain with 

you and not wandering in the parking lot. 

 

Thank you for helping us keep all Carrolls children safe. If you have any questions regarding these protocols, please call the  

office at 360-501-1380. 

 Please pass this information on to   

others that you may have pick up    

or drop off your child. 



 



Carrolls Spirit Days 2023-2024 

 

              Nov 17- Dress as an Idiom Day 

 

Dec 18- Red & Green Day 

 

Dec 19- Grinch Day 

 

Dec 20- Ugly Sweater Day 

 

Jan 19- Pajama Day 

 

March 01- Dress as your Favorite Literary Character  

 

March 29- Dress as your Favorite Decade 

 

April 19- Beach/Hawaiian Day 

 

May 31- Western Day 

 

June 7- Kelso Day  





VISION STATEMENT: 

 

Carrolls strives to empower all students to gain the knowledge and skills to become lifelong learners.  Stu-

dents will emerge as confident, kind, responsible citizens with positive attitudes for success today and in prep-

aration for the challenges of tomorrow in a global society. 

MISSION STATEMENT: 

Carrolls staff is committed to: 

Empowering ALL students to realize their potential: socially, emotionally, physically, intellectually,             

and creatively 

Kelso School District #458 complies with all federal rules and regulations and does not          

discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color,         

national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual   orientation, gender expression or     

identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal  access 

to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups listed in Title 36 of the United States Code. 

The  following employee(s) has been designated to handle questions and complaints of alleged 

discrimination: Holly Budge, Director of Human Resources, the school  district's Title VII Officer 

and ADA Coordinator. People of disability may request  reasonable accommodation in the hiring 

process by contacting, Holly Budge, Director of Human  Resources, 601 Crawford Street, Kelso, 

WA 98626 or (360) 501-1924.  

 

Inquiries regarding compliance procedures regarding students may be directed to Gunnar    

Guttormsen, Director of Student Services, the school district’s Title IX & Section 504               

Coordinator, 601 Crawford Street, Kelso, WA 98626 (360) 501-1900.    

 

KELSO SCHOOL DISTRICT IS A DRUG AND TOBACCO-FREE WORKPLACE 


